[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for Technology Council Committee Meeting :   2/2/15   2:00 
Committee members present: Tyler Christensen, Holly Dolliver, Jen Drews, Mialisa Moline, Steve Luebke, Becca Peters (substituting for Maureen Olle-Lajoie), Dan Paulus, Steve Reed, Rose Rude, Scott Wojtanowski.
The meeting was called to order at 2:00.
The chair noted that the 2:00 meeting time works for everyone on the committee except Brett Kallusky.
Approval of minutes from meeting on Dec. 10, 2014 (Rude/Luebke).
Committee chair Dan Paulus began by noting that the state budget would affect campus operations and that because the committee’s agenda items are influenced by the budget, it may need to change its talking points.
Since this was the first meeting of the semester, the Chair asked for positive and negative feedback on committee activities from the previous semester.
Steve Reed praised the consistency of the committee’s meeting schedule and the Chair’s work with IT.   He pointed out that a challenge for the committee is to consistently come up with meaningful topics in which people are vested and operation guidelines or planning at a university- rather than departmental-level. A question was raised about whether the committee would need to revise its mission.  The Chair said a revision might be needed and pointed out that the committee had no control over items such as budget.  Perhaps nearer the end of the semester such a revision would be possible.
A question was raised about the committee’s charges from the Faculty Senate.  No such charges have been given, although they were solicited by the Chair, who pointed out that two years ago, the charges given by Senate were out of the committee purview.  
It was pointed out that in light of budget cuts, the committee may be able to help prioritize services.  The Chair stated that centralizing campus printing may be one example, a way to save money for the university.  A question was raised about whether cuts would manifest themselves in reductions in budgets or in services.  Steve Reed stated that he would rather cut entire services than operate those services inefficiently and ineffectively.   He said he believed IT would take a large cut, including cuts in personnel.
Issues likely to be brought forward include an administrative rights issue (ways to grant temporary rights, a proposal still being developed).  A software request issue will also be brought up for a vote.


Other issues raised:
· Computer prioritization:  it will be affected by the budget.  Additional funding is required.  We have $130,000 a year for faculty / staff computer rotation.  Steve Reed will advocate that no cuts be made there.  Some departments want to expand their computer labs.  Tech Council could look at where the labs are, how they are scheduled, and how they can best be used; 
· 3D printing:  Steve Reed is working with Jim Madsen on this externally-funded service;
· Learning software;
· Student printing;
· Ways to standardize portfolio management and software for research;
· VOIP (voice over):  this refers to a way to use the internet for communication rather than a public switched telephone network.  Although the Department of Administration controls our procurements, UWRF was the first UW campus to receive an exemption from the state to step away from AT&T.  Eventually, this could mean cell phones becoming work phones (that is, work phone numbers would be accessible through cell phones).  This could end up being a money-saving move in the long run, but requires significant immediate expense.  UW-La Crosse, for example, is spending over $1,000,000 on consulting in this area;
· One Drive: part of Microsoft’s Office 365 Suite, this program has the potential to replace “Falcon Share” (S- and T-drives).  It would mean cloud storage and data-sharing for faculty and staff (the students already have it);
· Lync—IM and video: also part of the Office 365 Suite, this service would enable instant messaging and video conferencing among faculty, staff, and students (the students already have it);  
· Enhanced security initiatives:  Financial Aid, Human Resources, and Business Services all currently have enhanced security for their local machines.  Admissions and Registrar are next.  Hard drives need to be encrypted;
· Lynda.com:  video tutorials for technology (for example, “how to do formulas” or “how to format documents”). Departments have requested this service, and we already have it on campus (for more information, see “go.uwrf.edu/Lynda”).
Meeting adjourned at 3:05.
Respectfully submitted,
Steve Luebke 
